Local Comprehensive Planning Committee

August 4, 2005, 9:30 a.m.

2nd Floor Conference Room, Town Hall

Present:  Ben Gitlow; Paul Banner; Dennis O’Connell; Paul Pilcher; Barbara Gray; Rex Peterson, ATA; Elga Wasserman, NRTA; Dorothy Altman, NRTA

1. Review of July 30 meeting for survey results

Mr. O’Connell wondered about how much of a variance in reponses to the survey was really significant.  He said that Dr. Sheffield said that a 4-6% difference was significant.  Mr. Pilcher said that the phrasing of the questions had some impact as far as additional cost.  For example “provide affordable housing” implies a cost while “work to retain OCHS” does not.  Mr. O’Connell would like to see an analysis of the written comments.

Mr. Banner wondered if the survey was premature.  Should we have presented a “draft” of the plan for people to consider before we did the survey?  Mr. Gitlow said that the most significant finding of the survey was that the majority of citizens want Wellfleet to “stay the same” and they support protecting the environment and environmental regulation.  The group discussed the outcome regarding affordable housing.  Support for housing was stronger among year-round residents than nonresidents.

Mr. O’Connell wondered how to translate the data elements from the survey into objectives and action items for the LCP.  Mr. Pilcher suggested working on the plan and then referring back to the survey rather than trying to follow both formats.  Mr. Gitlow said that more effort to evaluate and understand the survey was needed.  Ms. Altman suggested comparing the survey done for the 1995 LCP with the most recent survey results.  Ms. Gray supported that idea.

2. Questions for Warren Smith, data analyst

· Could you please define the variances.  How much of a difference is really significant? 

· Could you perform an analysis of the written comments that would group like topics and note the frequency of topics listed? 

· How do the demographics associated with survey responses compare to demographics for the Town as a whole? 

· Can you provide the data to us electronically so that we might perform further analysis on our own?  We would like to explore several "If this, then what" scenarios. 

· Can you provide data to us on a CD that could be copied and distributed to members of the public? 

· We would like your suggestions and recommendations about what we should post on the Town website.  What can you provide electronically that could be uploaded to the site?

3. Next Meeting

September 8, 2005 at 9:30 a.m. regarding Land Use.

Respectfully submitted,

Rex Peterson, Assistant Town Administrator  

Benjamin Gitlow, Chairman

